[bookmark: _GoBack]Dear Prime Minister

As current and former senior members of Oxford University, we wish to express our concern over your government's policy of detaining immigrants. 

We believe that this policy is contrary to the spirit of democracy, the Human Rights Act, and the United Nations Convention on Refugees. Immigrants should not be detained for administrative reasons alone. 

We certainly do not find it acceptable that they should be detained without trial, without time limit, without proper judicial oversight and with little chance of bail, and thus treated worse than criminals; we understand that some have been detained for many months, even years, before being released or deported. 

We believe that the manner in which the decisions are made to detain some people and not others appears to be arbitrary, and that it flouts the normal rules of evidence and conventions of civilised behaviour. Immigration officials are, in effect, acting as a law unto themselves. 

We are concerned at what we consider is a dangerous undermining of democratic principles and the rule of law, and we fear that, if persisted with, it could open the way to further abuses.

Furthermore, we are greatly concerned about the government’s plans to transform Campsfield House Immigration Removal Centre into a 580-bed mega- centre, making it one of the largest detention centres in Europe. Not only does the UK not need to be expanding its detention estate, but Campsfield House, which was opened over 20 years ago as a small, 180-bed centre, is an inappropriate site for such major expansion. Instead we call for a reversal of this proposed expansion. 

We note the case, recently highlighted by the Chief Inspector of Prisons, of Canadian Alois Dvorzac (84), who died, handcuffed, in hospital soon after being moved from Harmondsworth detention centre where he was held despite suffering from dementia, a heart problem and diabetes[endnoteRef:1]; and that of Isa Muazu an asylum seeker forcibly removed to Nigeria by special charter flight at a cost of over £100,000 despite his lengthy hunger strike and being judged by doctors to be too sick to be detained or deported.[endnoteRef:2] [1: 
	 http://www.telegraph.co.uk/news/uknews/immigration/10574035/Dementia-patient-84-died-in-handcuffs.html
]  [2: 	 http://www.theguardian.com/uk-news/2013/nov/30/theresa-may-hunger-striker-ifa-muaza-asylum-uk] 


Above all, we are concerned at the fate of the detainees themselves, and we appeal for their early release.

Yours sincerely,

Dear Prime Minister
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